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LETTER OF INTENT 

 
DATE:  July 15, 2025 
TO:  Seth Gamblin, Silsbee Fleet Group 
FROM:  Steve Snell, Williamson County Judge 
RE:   Letter of Intent to Purchase 2026 Model Fleet Vehicles 

Greetings, 

This Letter serves as notice of Williamson County’s intent to purchase the following Thirty-eight 
(38) Vehicles in the 2025-2026 fiscal year:  

• Fourteen (14) Chevy Tahoe PPV 2WD -- Black; 2026 Model 
• Six (6) Chevy Tahoe PPV 4x4 – Black; 2026 Model 
• One (1) Chevy Tahoe 4x4 – White; 2026 Model 
• Two (2) Chevy Tahoe PPV 2WD– White; 2026 Model 
• Three (3) Ford Escape - White; 2026 Model 
• Four (4) Ford Explorer 2WD - Black: 2026 Model 
• One (1) Ford Explorer 4x4 – Black: 2026 Model 
• One (1) F150 Pick-Up Truck; Ext Cab 4x4 – White; 2026 Model 
• One (1) F250 Pick-Up Truck; Reg Cab – White; 2026 Model 
• Two (2) F250 Pick-Up Truck: Crew Cab White: 2026 Model 
• Two (2) Silverado Pick-Up Truck; 4x4 – Black; 2026 Model 
• One (1) Ford Cargo Van – White; 2026 Model 

Williamson County’s fiscal year will not begin until October 1, 2025. As stated in previous discussions, 
this letter does not create or impose an obligation on Williamson County but is intended to assist in 
securing allocation of said vehicles in the upcoming order banks for these units and express the county’s 
current intent. 

This is a non-binding letter from Williamson County.  All purchases are subject to appropriation through 
the fiscal year 25-26 budget, which may include all or none of said vehicles. This purchase will require 
Commissioner’s Court approval. A Purchase Order will be issued in October of 2025 reflecting the 
approved purchase. Please contact Joy Simonton directly with any questions, joy.simonton@wilco.org; 
512-943-1555. 

_____________________________________                    ________________  

Steve Snell, Williamson County Judge                                   Date  
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